
/. Introduction 

This Initial Biological Scoping Inspection and Report is intended to provide the landowner with 
information to aid in projecting project feasibility and cost concerning environmental constraints. The 
Initial Biological Scoping Inspection and Report is not to be mistaken as a full-on Biological Assessment. 
A review of relevant biological databases and literature concerning the possible presence of special 
status plant and animal species and natural communities was conducted prior to visiting the property. 
The subsequent site visit was done in order to assess site-specific conditions and determine whether 
required or preferred habitat characteristics were present for special status plants, animals, and natural 
communities. This information can be used to determine the likelihood of the project having negative 
impacts to biological resources moving forward. A site inspection was conducted by Alexander Powell 
B.S. on June 16, 2020. All information concerning existing and proposed cultivation activities in this 
scoping report was provided by the landowner. 

II. Project Descriptions

The Peak Cannabis Cultivation Project, operating under Peaksview, INC, involves existing (Project Area 
#1) and proposed (Project Area #2) marijuana growing operations on Assessor's Parcel Numbers (APN) 
216-082-002 & 216-082-006, respectively. The project area is located near the community of Harris,
approximately 6 air miles east of the town of Garberville, in Humboldt County, California. To access the
property, drive 8.6 miles up Alderpoint Rd., take Bell Springs Road approximately 1.4 miles to a gate on
the right. The legal description of the property is Section 25 of Township 4 South, Range 4 East, HBM.
The parcels are situated along the southwest side of Mail Ridge about 0.9 miles west of the small
community of Harris (See Figures 1 and 2, General Location Map and Property and Project Overview
Map).

APN 216-082-002 

Project Area #1 is currently operating on a 151-acre parcel (APN 216-082-002) under an Interim permit 
(APPS No: 11506). Because existing cannabis operations on this permit were in present prior to 2016, 
potentially negative effects to biological resources would be assessed under the Commercial Medical 
Marijuana Land Use Ordinance (CMMLUO), also referred to as "Ordinance 1.0". This project proposes 
4,440 sq. ft. of existing wholesale nursery space (Cultivation Site B) and proposes to reconstruct pre­
existing nursery for wholesale use in the amount of 9,600 sq. ft. (Cultivation Site C). Currently existing 
operations in the 8,460 sq. ft. greenhouse (Cultivation Site A) will be decommissioned along the eastern 
side where they fall within the 50 ft. riparian setback of a Class Ill watercourse. 

The 8,640 sq. ft. greenhouse system at the existing primary Cultivation Site A is a hard-walled 
polycarbonate sided structure manufactured by Conley's Greenhouse Manufacturing and Sales. The 
greenhouses have been constructed on a sloped concrete pad to manage excess water. The system 
appears self-contained and somewhat sealed and isolated from outdoor elements. The system is 

--automated-to regulate-temperature using a series-of-six-(6)-intake-fans-along-the-west-side-and a swamp 
cooler system along the east side. Light depravation covers inside the structure work on an automated 
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